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Passion Sunday-Yr B, 1st April 2012 

Holy Mass at Berala this week: Monday-Wednesday:6.45AM; Wednesday 9.0 AM   
Easter: Saturday 7 PM (Vigil), Sunday 8 AM, 10 AM; Reconciliation at Berala: Wednesday 7.30 PM 

Holy Mass Auburn South: Tuesday: 9 AM; Easter Vigil 6PM (Saturday) Easter Sunday 9 AM,  
Baptisms, Weddings, and Anointing of the Sick by Appointment 

Passion Reading, different personalities  

The lengthy reading of the Passion of Jesus from the Gospel according to Mark is done in 

part, different people sharing parts of different characters in the story. Having a peep into various 

characters we also see dome aspects of them in our lives.  

 Jesus entered Jerusalem to the shouts and cheers of the crowd who were waving palms to him. He, 

in spite of a celebrity treatment, did not wave back as other celebrities would do. He knew that this crowd 

will disperse soon. Many will disown him soon. The suffering and crucifixion he was to undergo will be 

too much a scandal for them to stand by. Yet Jesus was not deterred; he was set on doing his father’s will. 

May not be many, but you would be able to identify times you have felt like Jesus where you knew that 

not many are going to be with you; you have to tread the tough road in life by yourself. But your 

consolation is that you are not alone in this. Jesus has before you in the way of the cross and he is with 

you now as you walk in the way of the Cross. 

 Sometimes we can relate to the Crowd that cheered Jesus. Like them we are good at hailing the 

praise of Jesus when it suites us. Come trial and risks, easily we falter. Praise the Church when there is 

big show like World Youth Day. But when challenged by Church’s teachings on morals, and obligations, 

easily we switch over to the side of the critiques.  

 We can be easily indignant about Judas. But aren’t there occasions we betrayed the trust of others? 

There could be a lot of times we easily break the promise made to God Himself. At baptism and First 

Communion and Confirmation promises were made to God and the community of our participation in the 

weekly celebration at the Lord’s Supper. How lightly we sometimes dismiss such obligations and 

promises to God! 

 Little did Peter knew, when  made his promise to stand by Jesus, come whatever may, that his 

weakness is greater than his strength. Like Peter we too are weak by ourselves to stand by Gospel always. 

Only God’s assistance can help us to be missionaries of the gospel. 

 Caiaphas is someone who gave the impression of providing legality to his condemnation of Jesus. 

We all hate hypocrisy; but we know how to look good when our motives are less than good. 

 The lying witnesses are examples of the lowest level humanity can go. Every time we try to 

undermine others using rumours and false statement we too join the category of the lyres.  

 Pilate was in dilemma and could not make up his mind. Therefore he decided to wash his hands off 

the whole issue. Taking no responsibility is seen as the easy way out by us sometimes. Lack of guts is no 

Christian virtue.  

 The reading of the Passion of the Lord makes us reflect on our lives.  
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AN EXAMINATION OF CONSCIENCE FOR HOLY WEEK 

 "If you want your prayers to fly to God, equip them with the two wings of fasting and almsgiving." 

This good advice from St. Augus­tine encourages us to pursue the “holy trio” that the church calls us to 

each Lent. 

Like faith, hope, and charity, the three practices of fasting, prayer, and almsgiv­ing work together to turn 

us away from self-centeredness and help equip us to love God and our neighbour more deeply. By 

opening us to his love and mercy, they help empower us to become his ambassadors in the world. 

We all know that these practices are not always easy. But God knows our weakness. He also knows our potential. He 

knows that every step we take toward him can transform us a little bit more into the image of Christ. 

This Lent, as you prepare for the Sacrament of Rec­onciliation, ask yourself how your life reflects the humility and 

trust in God that are at the heart of fasting, prayer, and almsgiving. Where have you fallen short of God’s call away 

from self­centeredness? And even more important, how can you become more like Jesus—who lived com­pletely for 

God and other people, and not for himself? 

Jesus “went off to the mountain to pray.” (Mark 6:46) 

  • Are there subtle—or not so subtle— ways that I have ignored my relationship with God? 

  • Have I made time every day to meet God in prayer? Do I read, reflect, and act on his word to me in Scripture? 

  • Have I given priority to God on Sundays and holy days by attending Mass and making a special effort to seek 

him? 

“Return to me with your whole heart, with fasting, and weeping, and mourning.” (Joel 2:12) 

  • Are there areas of myself that I am holding back from God—secret parts that I don’t want to expose to his light 

and his love? 

  • How much do I rely on the Lord for fulfilment, compared with the security I seek from money, possessions, or 

other relationships? 

  • Have I entertained impure thoughts geared toward self-gratification? Have I acted on these thoughts? 

“This … is the fasting that I wish: releasing those bound unjustly … sharing your bread with the hungry, sheltering 

the oppressed and the homeless; clothing the naked.” (Isaiah 58:6-7) 

  • Am I doing what I can to stand up against injustice and to protect the unborn, the poor, and the defenceless? Are 

there recent situations where I failed to follow the Spirit’s lead in this? 

  • Are there situations in which I neglected to care for the people God has put in my life? Have I resisted putting 

their needs before my own? 

  • Is there anyone I have failed to treat according to the respect and dignity he or she deserves as a child of God? 

“Give alms from your possessions.” (Tobit 4:7) 

  • Have I been a good steward of the gifts God has given me? Do I use them for his glory? 

  • Am I an active supporter and contributor to the work of the church and of organizations that serve the needy? Or 

have I been stingy with my time and talents? 

  • Are there situations in which I resist giving the “alms” of forgiveness to someone who has hurt me? Is there 

anyone I need to forgive? Anyone whose forgiveness I need to ask? 

(Courtesy: ‘Word Among US’) 

Parish Census, Closing soon 

A Parish Census (yellow) form is available in the foyer (at the back) of the church. It is important 

that these forms are completed in order to update our Church database. Thank you to those 

parishioners who have completed and returned theirs. If you have not returned your form, please take a 

copy home to fill in and return to the Parish Office letterbox or via the collection plates.  

Second Rite of Reconciliation 

Tuesday, 3 April at 7.30 PM at Mary Immaculate Church Sefton (NO Novena/evening Mass at Berala) 

Wednesday, 4 April at 7.30 PM at St Peter Chanel, Berala 



St Peter Chanel Catholic Primary School 

Enrolling now for Kindergarten 2013 – Enrolment Packages are available now. 

Please contact the school office on 9644 9083 for all enquiries. 

St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary School  

is taking enrolments for 2013. We are a small Catholic school at Auburn South which provides quality 

education and great facilities. If you have a pre-schooler who turns 5 before July 31st, 2013 and would like 

to enrol him/her at St Joseph the Worker for 2013, please collect an enrolment form from the office. 

Come and join our great community! 

2 New Street Auburn. Phone 9646 1434  

Parish Pastoral Council at St Joseph the Worker 
Parishioners of St Joseph the Worker, South Auburn are invited to nominate 

themselves to join a Parish Pastoral Council. It will be an advisory body of active 

members of the parish to help Fr Thomas, your Parish Priest in Pastoral matters of 

the faith community. The Council will have no more than 8 members. Should 

there be more nominations, a selection will be made to limit the number to 8. At 

the first meeting of the Council, it will be deciding how often it should be 

meeting. Nominations could be done in writing or by email. Make sure the 

nominated person also have filled in a census form. He/She may also indicate the 

kind of support they have been involved in so far or what kind of support is 

envisaged to engage in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not 

hesitate to contact Fr Thomas 

Children’s Liturgy at Peter Chanel 
Children’s Liturgy is to help children between the age of 3 and 10 to celebrate the Word of God part of the Mass at 

their level. Infants below 3 will be incapable of participating in Children’s liturgy and the better place for them is 

with their parents in the Church. Children over 10 years should join the general congregation in the church for the 

whole of Mass. To volunteer to help, speak with Pam Snell—Coordinator, or Fr Thomas 

St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary 

School 1962-2012 
 

 50 Years of quality Catholic education at Auburn 

South are to be celebrated this year. 

 This is a wonderful opportunity to catch up with 

old friends from the school as well as the chance to see 

how it has changed. 

 Join the celebrations as we give thanks for our 

great school and for those, past and present, for their 

dedication to this wonderful school. 

 All ex-staff and ex-students are cordially invited to 

join us as we commemorate the Golden Jubilee of our 

School Community. 

 Mass will be celebrated on Thursday 3rd May, 

2012 at 9.30am at St Joseph the Worker Church, Wellington Rd Auburn, followed by morning tea. 

 

RSVP: Monday 23rd April, 2012  (for catering purposes), Phone: 9646 1434,  

Email:info@stjwauburn.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:info@stjwauburn.catholic.edu.au


Catholic Inquiry 

 The parish will soon be starting a 

program for all those are interested 

to learn about Catholic Faith and 

Practices. It could be in view of 

joining Catholic Church or just out 

of curiosity. Some of the non-

Catholic parents of the children in 

Parish School may like to attend 

these programs. This program is 

also open to lapsed Catholics.  

Discussions and study will be 

done in groups, and they will be 

meeting regularly, possibly once a 

week. The date and time of 

meeting will be organised 

according to availability of the 

people.  

 Anyone interested in joining the 

program may leave their name and 

contact details with the parish 

office.  

We are also interested in hearing 

from active parishioners to be part 

of the team of Catholic Inquiry.  

Contact Fr Thomas to volunteer. 

Infant Baptism, Preparation  

Next Preparation Session will be at St Peter Chanel, on Saturday, 28 April at 10 AM. It will be a one hour 

session. If parents wish, they may invite God Parents also to this preparation program. You always welcome to email 

or telephone the parish office to book in to join a baptism preparation session.  

Holy Week Schedule 

St Peter Chanel Berala 

Holy Thursday Mass of the Last Supper of the Lord and washing of Feet 

at 7.30 PM. Bring your Project Compassion Boxes and envelopes for 

offering. 

There is NO morning Mass at Berala 

Good Friday: Stations of the Cross at 10.00 AM,  

Passion of the Lord at 3.00 PM. A collection will be taken for Holy Land. 

Holy Saturday: Morning Prayer and Blessing of Food at 8.00 AM 

   Easter Vigil at 7.00 PM (Blessing of fire and Water) 

Easter Sunday: Mass a 8.00 AM and 10.00 AM 

St Joseph the Worker, Auburn South 

Holy Thursday: Mass of Lords Supper at 6.00 PM, Bring your Project 

Compassion contributions for Offering. 

Good Friday: Stations of the Cross at 10 AM; 

Passion of the Lord at 3.00 PM, A collection will be taken for Holy Land 

Holy Saturday: Easter Vigil at 6.00 PM (blessing of Fire and Water) 

Easter Sunday: Mass at 9.00 AM 

CHRISM MASS AT ST MARY’S CATHEDRAL ON HOLY 

THURSDAY AT 10.30 AM. ALL ARE CATHOLICS INVITED TO IT 

Photos for Website 
Parish is now creating a customised website. To use in the new website, we are now collecting relevant 
photos. If you have any photo which may be relevant to use on the website, please send the parish office a 
digital copy of it. If you have only hard copy of the photo, bring it and the parish office can scan it and 
return your original. 

Year of Grace 

This year will be dedicated as the year of Grace by the Bishops of Australia. In our parish, later in the year I would 

like to propose pastoral plans which could benefit from the plans and programs of the ‘YAER OF GRACE’. Bishop 

Peter Comensoli is organising some information sessions to explain what it means. The schedule of the information 

sessions are as below. Fr Thomas would like to hear from parishioners interested in attending any one of the these 

sessions. All sessions are to start at 7.30 PM and finish at 9.00 PM. 

April 23: St Therese Church, 45 Sutherland St, Mascot; April 24: Our Lady of Fatima Church, 89 Shaw St, 

Kingsgrove;  April 26: St John the Baptist Church, 45 Mount St, Bonnyrigg Heights; April 27: St Mark Church, 33 

Tranmere St, Drummoyne 



First Reconciliation 2012 

Parents Information Session: 18 July; 9.00 AM at St Joseph the Worker, and 7.00 PM at St Peter Chanel 

Enrolment Mass:  St Peter Chanel Sat 21 July 5PM, Sun 22 July 10 AM; St Joseph the Worker, Sun 22 July 9 AM 

First Reconciliation on 22 August (during school time at St Joseph the Worker and in the evening at St Peter Chanel) 

First Communion 2012 

Parent Information at St Joseph the Worker 9 AM wed 12 September; at St Peter Chanel 7.PM Wed 12 September 

Enrolment Mass at St Peter Chanel at 5 PM Sat 15 Sept 10 AM , Enrolment Mass at St Joseph the Worker TBA 

First Communion 

St Peter Chanel 5 PM Sat 17 Nov, 10 AM 18 November; St Joseph the Worker 9 AM Sun 18 November. 

New Patens and Candle Stands 

St Peter Chanel Berala parish is buying four gold plated Patens to distribute Communion. Three patens will cost 

$380 each and one bigger one will cost $612. The parish is also buying  six matching candle stands for the Altar. 

Each Candle Stand will cost $270.  Anyone wishing to sponsor one or more these items is welcome to contact Fr 

Thomas. The Sponsor’s name will be engraved on the items. 

Reminders for Holy Week 

 Please bring Project Compassion donations for Offertory on Holy Thursday night at the Mass of the Lord’s 

Supper. 

 Good Friday is a day of Fasting and Abstinence from eating meat.  

 At 3 PM service on Good Friday, a collection will be taken for the Holy Lands  

 Easter Vigil is a solemn celebration and it will start at 7.00 PM. There will not be any other Mass on Holy 

Saturday. 

 On Holy Saturday Morning you are welcome to bring Easter Eggs or any other food for blessing. They could 

be shared at the Easter meal of the Family after Easter Vigil. The blessing will be done after Morning Prayer 

on Holy Saturday. 

Chrism Oil and Chrism Mass 

On Holy Thursday of each year Cardinal invites all priests, deacons, auxiliary bishops and the laity of the 

Archdiocese of Sydney to St Mary’s Cathedral for the blessing of Chrism and other sacred oils. It will be a special 

experience participating in this Special Liturgy. During the Mass, Archbishop Cardinal George Pell will bless the oil 

of catechumens, the oil of the sick, and the oil of chrism. We use the first for adult catechumens and infants, the 

second for anointing the sick, and the sacred oil of chrism for baptism, confirmation, ordination of priests, and 

consecration of altars. All three are basically olive oil; chrism oil has balsam mixed with it.  

Bishops have blessed oil ever since the early church. They baptized catechumens at the Easter Vigil and prepared 

chrism fresh for the occasion. While they were blessing chrism, they blessed the other oils as well. But later in the 

history bishops blessed these oils at the previous celebration of the Eucharist, Holy Thursday. This also allowed 

time to transport vessels of oil from the cathedral to all the churches in the diocese. In 1955 Church added a separate 

Mass earlier on Holy Thursday morning at the cathedral for that purpose, the Mass of Chrism.  

At Chrism Mass has also acknowledged the ministry of priests. It invites them to renew their commitment of service 

and to receive the prayers and support of the people. The Mass of Chrism gathers the faithful of the Archdiocese at 

their mother church with their shepherd to prepare for celebrations of Christ in all our churches throughout the year. 



Diaconate Information Afternoon.  

Those who are interested in finding out more about the role and vocation of the Permanent Deacon within the 

Archdiocese of Sydney are invited to an information afternoon, on Saturday 12 May 2012, at the Seminary of the 

Good Shepherd (50 Abbotsford Road, Homebush). The afternoon will include lunch, talks, prayer, testimonies from 

permanent deacons and Q&A. The afternoon is free of charge and all are welcome but registrations are required for 

catering purposes. The event is from 12:00pm to 4pm. To enquire or register contact the Office of the Permanent 

Diaconate at diaconate@sydneycatholic.org or on 9390 5941.    

PATRICK MADRID LIVE IN AUSTRALIA MAY 2012  

 The Catholic Adult Education Centre for the Archdiocese of Sydney presents Patrick Madrid International Author, 

Radio and TV Personality on 18 May, 7.30pm. Topic: “Answers to lies Society Tells You”. Venue: ACU, 25A 

Barker Road, Strathfield. Tickets $15, bookings essential on 9646 9000 or via www.patrickmadridlive.com . Supper 

provided. Don’t miss it! 

 

GOOD SHEPHERD SEMINARY ENQUIRY MORNING: SUNDAY, 3 JUNE 2012 
The Seminary of the Good Shepherd is hosting an open day for those who want to satisfy their curiosity about how 

men are formed for the priesthood. It begins with Morning Prayer at 9.15am and Mass at 10.00am. It includes time 

for prayer, talks, information about the studies required, a guided tour of the Seminary, time to chat with priests and 

seminarians. The day concludes at 1.15pm. RSVP is essential for brunch at 11.30am. All details of every enquirer is 

kept confidential. Enquiries/RSVP: 9390 5970 or vocations@sydneycatholic.org 

 

CAEC LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS.  
Do you have a couple of spare hours every month or so?  Would you like to help our team of friendly volunteers? 

The Catholic Adult Education Centre for the Archdiocese of Sydney would like to hear from you. For more 

information and to be involved please ring John Gresser on 9646 9010 or email manager@caec.com.au. 

 

GEN C – For Young People Who Want More.   
You've been a Catholic for a while; you've regularly attended Mass and perhaps a prayer group. You've experienced 

the Holy Spirit working in your life but you want to go even deeper, you want to know God even better, you're ready 

to be challenged and go to the next level. Gen C is for young people who want more. To find out more, visit 

www.ccrnsw.org.au/genc . 

 

Learn More About Your Catholic Faith  
 Term 2 courses start 30 April at the Catholic Adult Education Centre. Monday nights at Lidcombe: Greek (New 

Testament) II with Thomas Flynn. Wednesday nights at St Michael’s Parish, Daceyville: Christian Leadership 

with James McDonald. Thursday nights at Lidcombe: How Christianity Saved Civilisation with Chris Gordon and 

Christian Ethics with Bernard Toutounji. For more information and to register; 9646 9010, study@caec.com.au or 

www.caec.com.au.  

 

Sisterhood Catholic Women's Conference 2012.  
The Sisterhood a national Catholic women’s movement for women of all ages are holding their national conference 

at The Collaroy Centre, Collaroy Beach, Sydney from 4–6 May 2012. The conference seeks to inspire and empower 

women through prayer to live as Catholic women in the 21st Century and to return to their own parish, community 

and work place to make a difference. Among the guest speakers are Sr Mary Rachel OP and Francine Pirola. Cost: 

$195 inclusive of meals and accommodation. To register or for more information please see flyer or contact Amber 

Maher 0418 681 437, email: info@sisterhood.org.au or visit www.sisterhood.org.au.  

 

Teaching Religion.  
A 2 day intensive course at Lidcombe – Teaching Religion with Gerard O’Shea, Senior Lecturer at the John Paul II 

Institute for Marriage & Family (Melbourne). 09 & 16 May - For more information contact the Catholic Adult 

Education Centre: 9646 9010, study@caec.com.au or www.caec.com.au  

mailto:diaconate@sydneycatholic.org
http://www.patrickmadridlive.com
mailto:vocations@sydneycatholic.org
mailto:manager@caec.com.au
http://www.ccrnsw.org.au/genc
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Audrey’s story 

 Audrey is a Bardi woman from Djarindjin, a remote community 200km 

north of Broome in Western Australia. As is sadly true of many Australian 

Indigenous communities, the rates of deadly ‘lifestyle’ diseases such as 

diabetes, heart disease,stroke and kidney failure run high in Djarindjin. Just a 

few years ago the diabetes rates in Audrey’s community were well over 30%, 

many times higher than the Australian average. 

 With your solidarity, Caritas Australia works in partnership with the Unity of First People of Australia 

(UFPA) to run a holistic, community-owned Diabetes Management and Care Program in Djarindjin and 

eight other remote communities across the Kimberley region. With an emphasis 

on the dignity of wellness, the program strives to prevent diseases like diabetes 

and to improve healthcare across these vulnerable communities. Audrey and her 

husband first heard about the program in 2005 when UFPA’s staff visited her 

children’s school. Audrey was eager to support her family’s health and on 

learning about the wellness initiative, she decided to do her part to make her 

community a healthier one. “Aboriginal people die too young from diabetes – it is important to stop this,” 

Audrey told us. “There are lots of people with diabetes here but  before, people didn’t know about it.” 

Audrey encouraged families to attend an initial community health assessment and many adults and children 

were found to be overweight – a significant risk factor for chronic Australian Indigenous diseases. The 

assessments were a challenging new step for the community but with Audrey’s support, UFPA welcomed 

families on a journey towards wellness. In partnership with local Aboriginal communities, UFPA trains 

volunteer carers, like Audrey, who help their communities deal with and prevent ‘lifestyle’ diseases like 

diabetes. Audrey now encourages families in Djarindjin to make preventive lifestyle and dietary changes, as 

well as enhancing the quality of life for those people already affected by diabetes.  

 All nine communities supported by Caritas Australia and UFPA have seen sustained behaviour 

changes, including edible community gardens, community cooking classes, school breakfast programs 

managed by teachers and parents, and diabetes and nutrition education programs. Increasingly, the 

community stores are stocking healthy food choices, communities are embracing new leisure and sports 

initiatives, and the Elders are regaining their place as community leaders. Through their consistent and 

respectful local presence, culturally appropriate initiatives, and frequent consultations, UFPA’s program has 

built close and trusting relationships with communities, bridging the gap between remote communities and 

mainstream medical, government and educational services.  

 As the program goes from strength to strength, people are starting to take control of their own 

wellbeing. Indeed, at Djarindjin’s most recent health assessment there was not a single new case of diabetes 

recorded – an enormous credit to the partnership of UFPA and the communities. “Now there are less people 

with diabetes; people are looking after themselves,” Audrey explains. “But diabetes is still a big challenge 

for our community. We’re trying to slow things down by drinking water and eating less sweets and 

takeaway.” As a scout leader and member of the Djarindjin Community Council, Audrey is a valuable 

advocate for UFPA’s health and wellness program: “Perhaps the greatest satisfaction I’ve felt is knowing 

how good my own results were by going to the clinic and checking my sugar levels.” It is with a sense of 

pride that communities across the Kimberley have embraced wellness initiatives that champion their rights 

and dignity.  

 Thanks to your support, Caritas Australia and our local partners are reducing the gap in health status 

between Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal Australians. “My hope for the future for our community is for better 

health,” Audrey told us. “Thank you for bringing this program to our community.” 

 

 



A n t i p h o n s  &  Re a d i n g s  
Entrance Antiphon: 

Six days before the Passover, 

when the Lord came into the city of Jerusalem, 

the children ran to meet him; 

in their hands they carried palm branches 

and with a loud voice cried out: 

Hosanna in the highest! 

Blessed are you, who have come in your abundant mercy! 

O gates, lift high your heads; 

grow higher, ancient doors. 

Let him enter, the king of glory! 

Who is this king of glory? 

He, the Lord of hosts, he is the king of glory. 

Hosanna in the highest! 

Blessed are you, who have come in your abundant mercy! 

Responsorial Psalm:  
 

R. My God, my God, why have you abandoned me? 

All who see me deride me. 

They curl their lips, they toss their heads. 

‘He trusted in the Lord, let him save him; 

let him release him if this is his friend.’ R. 

Many dogs have surrounded me, 

a band of the wicked beset me. 

They tear holes in my hands and my feet. 

I can count every one of my bones. R. 

They divide my clothing among them. 

They cast lots for my robe. 

O Lord, do not leave me alone, 

my strength, make haste to help me! R. 

I will tell of your name to my brethren 

and praise you where they are assembled. 

‘You who fear the Lord give him praise; 

all sons of Jacob, give him glory. 

Revere him, Israel’s sons.’ R. 

Gospel Acclamation: 
 

Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory! 

Christ became obedient for us even to death, 

dying on the cross. 

Therefore God raised him on high 

and gave him a name above all other names. 

Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory! 
 

Communion Antiphon: 

Father, if this chalice cannot pass without my drinking it, 

your will be done. 

Today’s Readings 
Isaiah 50:4-7 

Philippians 2: 6-11 

Mark 14:1; 15:47 
 

Next Sunday’s Readings - Easter Sunday 
Acts 10:34. 37-43 

Colossians 3:1-4 

John 20:1-9 

B e ra l a  Ro s t e r s  —  G o d ’s  H o u s e  K e e p e r s ,  N e x t  We e k  

Church Samoan youth 

Group 

Vigil Yip family  M Lewis  Christine Kensey 

Sanctuary Bolonia family 8  AM G Frietta family  R Testa  Julie Toby 

  10 AM J Botham family  M Tham   
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Your contribution to the Planned Giving Program of the Parish is your appreciation for the Parish. At the end of the Financial 

Year you will receive a Receipt for your contributions which will enable you to claim Tax deduction. To join the Planned Giving 

Program fill this form, tear this part off and place it in the Sunday Collection plate 

Your Name:…………………………………………………………….  Parish: Berala / Auburn South 

Telephone No …………………………………..  Or Email ID …………………………………………………………... 

P l a n n e d  G i v i n g  

Please pray for the peaceful repose  of Gerard McKay, Mark Man-Wah Chiu,Margaret and Patrick Keenghan, Judy Ann 

Arnold, Mary Della Smith, Jack Thorpe, Tony Coyle, Vincenzo Coluccio, Molly Walsh, Attracta Fernandaz,  Maria 

Speranza, Frank Picek, Mary Small,  Charles  Kensey, Adrienne D’Souza,  Joseph Portelli,  Michael Wong,  Strahan, Elek, 

Blazevic, Murphy, Robb, Portelli, Maher, Turner, EIsenhuth, Williams, Boyd, Barrett, Michael & Baini, Roll, Joe Merlino. 

           May Their Souls Rest in Peace 

HOLY SOULS       

PILGRIM STATUE of Our Lady this week will be at the Abadam Home 2/79 Vaughan St, Berala Please join them any   

evening at 7.30 pm for the Rosary. 


